
  

 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 P 303.866.3567 F 303.832.8106   http://mining.state.co.us 

John W. Hickenlooper, Governor  |  Robert W. Randall, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director  

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

 

 

 
Deb Koenig 

Crossfire Aggregate Services LLC 

820 Airport Road 

Durango, CO  81303 

 

Re: Ignacio Pit, Permit M-1992-054 Notice of Receipt, Technical Revision TR-4 
 

Mrs. Koenig: 

 

 

On April 27, 2017, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your Technical Revision 

application TR-4 and the required fee for the Ignacio Pit Permit M-1992-054, which is located in La Plata 

County.  The revision requested addresses the following items:  

 

- Alter reclamation plan allowing for the importation of inert offsite fill in Phase A, and allow a 

stock pond in Phase D 

 

Preliminary review of the information received determined that the following items must be received before 

the Division can consider your application; 

 

1. The importation of offsite fill material such as concrete and hydrovac materials are allowed under Rule 

3.1.5.  In order to incorporate this into the permit the Operator must submit an affidavit in compliance 

with Rule 3.1.5 (9).  In addition to the requirements of Rule 3.1.5 (9) the affidavit shall include a 

commitment to cut off and remove all protruding re-bar or steel reinforcements from the broken pieces 

of concrete, bending the reinforcements to eliminate migration to the surface is not sufficient.   

 

For the hydrovac material to be deposited on site, the Operator must submit a signed commitment 

certifying that all hydrovac material will be clean and inert.  The Operator must also commit to 

sampling the material of every 100th load for chemical analysis by a qualified analytical laboratory and 

supply those results to the Division.   The affidavit shall also include a map identifying the area that is 

to be backfilled using the imported materials.   

 

2. Please provide a Map showing the location of the proposed stock pond within Phase D as well as a 

narrative describing the size of the pond in acres, as well as the volume of the proposed pond.  Also 

please provide documentation that the landowner does own the water rights sufficient to fill the pond.  

 
Please submit the requested information within 30 Days of the date of this letter.  The information should be 

received by the Division’s Denver Office no later than June 1, 2017.  If the information is not received the 

Technical Revision may be denied.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions, comments or 
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concerns, at the Division’s Grand Junction Field Office, by phone at 970-243-6368 or by email at 

lucas.west@state.co.us.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Lucas J. West 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

Phone: (970)-243-6368 

  

Cc: Todd Fisher, Landowner, Permitee 

 Russ Means, Senior Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

 


